
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

January 2, 2009 

 

Honorable Robert G. Donovan 

Alderman, 8th Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT:   8th ALD. DIST. - FILE #081057 

         REMOVE TWO-HOUR PARKING ON 

         SOUTH MUSKEGO AVENUE FROM  

         WEST GRANT STREET TO WEST 

         FOREST HOME AVENUE 

          

Dear Alderman Donovan: 

 

We previously covered the two-hour parking restriction on South Muskego Avenue from West Grant 

Street to West Forest Home Avenue on a trial basis. This trial has been in effect for a substantial time 

period and we have not received any complaints. Therefore, we recommend a permanent removal. 

  

We will prepare the necessary legislation that will be heard at the next Public Safety Committee meeting, 

so that you may support it to final passage. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB: ns 

 

 

 

 

 

c:  City Clerk-Public Safety 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

January 2, 2009 

 

Honorable Joe Davis, Sr. 

Alderman, 2nd Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

 

Subject: 2nd  ALD. DIST. - FILE #081057  

              INSTALL NO PARKING ON THE NORTH SIDE OF 

              WEST CONGRESS STREET FROM A POINT 50 FEET 

              EAST OF NORTH 77TH STREET TO A POINT 50 FEET 

              WEST OF NORTH 77TH STREET   

       

Dear Alderman Davis: 

 

This is in response to a request from a local resident to install the above-captioned parking restriction. 

 

Our traffic engineering staff has investigated this request and found south bound motorists on North 77 th 

Street have a difficult time seeing traffic traveling east and west bound on West Congress Street when 

vehicles park close to the corner. Therefore, in the interest of public safety, we recommend installing 

these restrictions to increase cross traffic visibility at the intersection. 

 

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting, so that you may 

support it to final passage. 

 

 Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB: ns 

 



c:  City Clerk-Public Safety 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

January 2, 2009 

 

Honorable Michael J. Murphy 

Alderman, 10th Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

 

SUBJECT:   10th ALD. DIST. - FILE #081057 

         INSTALL NO PARKING ON THE NORTH SIDE OF WEST 

         WASHINGTON BOULEVARD FROM NORTH 60TH STREET 

         TO A POINT 100 FEET EAST 

 

Dear Alderman Murphy: 

 

In conjunction with the new lane pattern on West Washington Boulevard at North 60 th Street, the 

above-captioned parking restriction is needed to facilitate the movement of traffic on the roadway. The 

necessary legislation will be prepared for consideration at the next Public Safety Committee meeting to 

install the above-captioned traffic control restriction. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB: ns 

 

 

 

 

 

 

c:  City Clerk-Public Safety 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

January 2, 2009 
 

Honorable Robert G. Donovan 

Alderman, 8
th

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

Honorable James N. Witkowiak 

Alderman, 12
th

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT:   8
th

 & 12
th

 ALD. DIST. - FILE #081057 

         INSTALL NO PARKING 7:00 AM TO 9:00 AM 

         MONDAY THROUGH FRIDAY ON THE SOUTH 

         SIDE OF WEST CANAL STREET FROM SOUTH 

         6
TH

 STREET TO WEST ROUNDHOUSE ROAD 
          
         INSTALL NO PARKING 4:00 PM TO 6:00 PM 

         MONDAY THROUGH FRIDAY ON THE NORTH 

         SIDE OF WEST CANAL STREET FROM SOUTH 

         6
TH

 STREET TO WEST ROUNDHOUSE ROAD 
 

         REMOVE NO PARKING ON WEST CANAL STREET 

         FROM SOUTH 6
TH

 STREET TO WEST ROUNDHOUSE ROAD 
 

Dear Aldermen Donovan and Witkowiak: 
 

During the Marquette Interchange Project West Canal Street between South 6
th

 Street and West 

Roundhouse Road was signed with a no parking anytime restriction to facilitate the movement for the two 

lanes of traffic in each direction. Now that the construction is over we recommend a change in the parking 

restrictions thereby removing the present no parking anytime restriction and replacing it with a morning 

and afternoon peak period parking restriction to facilitate the movement of traffic during these high volume 

periods and restore on-street parking during the non-peak travel periods. 
 

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting, so that you may 

support it to final passage. 
 

Very truly yours, 

 



 
 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 
 

RWB: ns 

c:  City Clerk-Public Safety 


